[image: image1.jpg]CID/@
\_Z



[image: image2.png]





OEA/Ser.W/IV

CEPCIDI/INF.130/11

18 July 2011

Original: Portuguese
NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL INFORMING THAT IT WILL BE UNABLE TO HOST THE FIFTH MEETING OF MINISTERS OF CULTURE AND HIGHEST APPROPRIATE AUTHORITIES IN THE FRAMEWORK OF CIDI AND TENDERING ITS RESIGNATION AS CHAIR OF THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON CULTURE
PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL

TO THE 
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

No. 194


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States (Executive Secretariat for Integral Development) and has the honor of transmitting the following message from the Ministry of Culture:


“For reasons that transcend the mandate of the Inter-American Committee on Culture (CIC/OAS), Brazil will be unable to host on the date scheduled the Fifth Inter-American Meeting of Ministers of Culture and Highest Appropriate Authorities. By the same token, it will not be possible for the Ministry of Culture of Brazil to provide support for the CIC/OAS Program of Activities as envisaged in the Protocol of Intent signed by the parties on February 1, 2011. In that regard, we would be most grateful of the comprehension of the representatives of the member states and of the staff of the Secretariat in accepting this notice of irrevocable resignation as Chair of the Committee.
Marcelo Dantas, Director of International Relations.”

2.
The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of the occasion to convey to the General Secretariat (Executive Secretariat for Integral Development) renewed assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration.

Washington, D.C., July 18, 2011
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